
Patient-Centered Outcomes Research Institute (PCORI) 
Fee Rate Increased
The Internal Revenue Service (IRS) has released Notice 2017-61. It establishes the applicable dollar amount for policy 
and plan years, ending on or after October 1, 2017 and before October 1, 2018, in relation to the Patient-Centered 
Outcomes Research Institute (PCORI) fee established under the Affordable Care Act (ACA). 

By way of background, the ACA created a new nonprofi t corporation, PCORI, to support clinical effectiveness 
research. This entity is to be funded in part by fees paid by certain health insurers and applicable sponsors of self-
insured health plans. The goal of PCORI is to assist patients, clinicians, purchasers, and policymakers in making 
informed health decisions by “advancing the quality and relevance of evidence-based medicine through the synthesis 
and dissemination of comparative clinical effectiveness research fi ndings.” The fee imposed on an insurer is based 
on the average number of lives covered under the policy. The fee imposed on a plan sponsor of a self-insured health 
plan is based on the average number of lives covered under the plan.  

For policy years and plan years ending on or after October 1, 2017 and before October 1, 2018, the adjusted 
applicable dollar amount is $2.39. The adjusted applicable dollar amount for policy years and plan years that end on 
or after October 1, 2016 and before October 1, 2017 is $2.26. The PCORI fee will increase for each year, based on the 
percentage increase in the projected per capita amount of National Health Expenditures.  

For a copy of Notice 2017-61 please click on the link provided below. 

https://www.irs.gov/pub/irs-drop/n-17-61.pdf 
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ADP is committed to assisting businesses with increased compliance requirements resulting from rapidly evolving legislation. 
Our goal is to help minimize your administrative burden across the entire spectrum of employment-related payroll, tax, HR and 
benefi ts, so that you can focus on running your business. This information is provided as a courtesy to assist in your understanding 
of the impact of certain regulatory requirements and should not be construed as tax or legal advice. Such information is by nature 
subject to revision and may not be the most current information available. ADP encourages readers to consult with appropriate 
legal and/or tax advisors. Please be advised that calls to and from ADP may be monitored or recorded. 

If you have any questions regarding our services, please call 855-466-0790.

ADP Compliance Resources
ADP maintains a staff of dedicated professionals who carefully monitor federal and state legislative and regulatory 
measures affecting employment-related human resource, payroll, tax and benefi ts administration, and help ensure 
that ADP systems are updated as relevant laws evolve. For the latest on how federal and state tax law changes may 
impact your business, visit the ADP Eye on Washington Web page located at www.adp.com/regulatorynews.
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